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December 17, 2024 
 
 
Sent by email: twoodtke@petawawa.ca 
 
The Corporation of the Town of Petawawa 
1111 Vitoria Street 
Petawawa, ON 
K8H 2E6 
 
Attention: Trevor Woodtke, Asset/Energy Management Coordinator 
  
 
Dear Trevor: 
 
Re: Town of Petawawa REA 5211-CM3MB6 - Condition I23 Review - Groundwater 

Monitoring Plan - Re-Submission 
 
 
It is understood that Cambium Inc. was retained by the Town of Petawawa to prepare a 
groundwater monitoring plan to satisfy Condition I23 of the Renewable Energy Approval 
number 5211-CM3MB6.  
 
The ministry has completed its review of the Town’s groundwater monitoring plan 
submission entitled “Groundwater Monitoring Plan for the Petawawa Net Zero Project” 
completed by Cambium consultants and dated October 9, 2024. Electronic 
communication was sent to you on November 22, 2024 from the Ministry’s Regional 
Technical Support Section advising you that the Groundwater Monitoring Plan you 
submitted had been reviewed and deemed acceptable. 
 
Pursuant to REA 5211-CM3MB6 - Condition I23 Spill Containment, please accept this 
letter as written concurrence from the Ottawa District Manager with the Groundwater 
Monitoring Plan dated October 9, 2024. 
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If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me, by cell phone at (613) 
866-1386, or by e-mail at tracy.hart@ontario.ca.  You can also contact your local Water 
Compliance Officer, Karine Bourgon, at 613-818-3667 or karine.bourgon@ontario.ca. 
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
 
 
Tracy Hart 
Ottawa District Manager 
Drinking Water and Environmental Compliance Division 
 
ec: Scott Randolph, Chief Administrative Officer, Corporation of the Town of 

Petawawa, Email: srandolph@petawawa.ca 
- Brad Sweet, Senior Operations Manager, Laurentian View Cluster, Ontario Clean 

Water Agency, Email: BSweet@ocwa.com 
- Shannon Hamilton-Browne, Water Compliance Supervisor, MECP, Email: 

Shannon.hamiltonbrowne@ontario.ca 
-  Karine Bourgon, Water Compliance Officer, Email: karine.bourgon@ontario.ca 

 
c: File SI-RE-PT-AB-442, Petawawa Water Pollution Control Plant, 560 Abbie Lane, 

Petawawa, ON, DWS # 120000587 
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